                                             TRUSTEES   MEETING 

                                   MINUTES   FROM  MEETING  9-26-17

Meeting was called to order Tuesday  9-26-17  at  5:02 P.M. by Art Bobruff  Vice President for Financial Planning and Fund Raising,  Joyce Guinther Treasurer/Secretary, Happy Callaway Alternate Trustee,   Cheri  Haire  Library Director and  Dick Hendl  Selectman and patron Alice Nulsen were present.   Roll call took place.  We  reviewed the agenda for 9-26-17.  Happy made a motion to approve agenda, Art  seconded the motion and motion was approved by all.  The review and approval of minutes from the previous meeting 8-29-17 were accepted with minor corrections.  Motion was made by Art and the motion was seconded  by Joyce, motion was approved by all. 

SELECT BOARD REPORT -  Nothing to report at this meeting.                      - Dick

CORRESPONDENCE -  NONE
 OLD BUSINESS 
    TO DO LIST :
a) Art -Working on report in reference to how $30,000 CD was acquired.  

b) Joyce – Working also on how the $30,000 CD was acquired.

c) Barbara – update Ingrid on the renovation plans; follow up with Terry Knolls
PERSONAL POLICY UPDATE    -   Still open                                         - Barbara                                 
ITEMS  CARRIED FORWARD FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS:
       STRATEGIC PLAN UPDATE                                                                                  - Barbara                                                                                     
       EVALUATE OUR MEETING FORMAT – ORDER OF BUSINESS, ETC                         - ALL
REPORTS
  Committees:   Friends of the Library update                           Caye  or Anika

             No update at this meeting 

  Librarian Report                                                                              Cheri

        “COMPLETED IN AUGUST”
1. Held a successful volunteer night, with 12 volunteers of all ages.  Cleanout of two closets in the children’s room and turned the smaller closet into a reading nook. 
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Waiting for the Fire Dept. about what kind of lighting can be put in there. Puzzles put into stackable plastic containers, looking for a good place to put them.  Craft supplies moved into the children’s non-fiction area, cutting shelving supports to proper height for new shelves in children’s room. Boxed up book sale from (new ) NH Room and stored in larger closet in weatherproof containers.  New book donations will eventually be stored on black shelves in that closet until next book sale. Books labeled with colored dots denoting how long they have been in the book sale, starting with the July 2017 sale. Purchased new window screen for damaged screens throughout the library, project not started yet saved for later date.

2. Research the need to either hire a library assistant part time or reduce library hours to match librarian’s hours. Ideas were presented to the Trustees.

3. NH Room moved down the hallway, Teen room in the old NH Room. Some patrons expressed concern that it is not useable at the moment.  High priority for September.  Teen volunteer night scheduled for October 12th where again offer pizza in exchange for help decorating the teen room. I own a Cricut machine and will bring it to the library to have the teens design vinyl wall decals and will also have curtains ready to be printed on using acrylic paint and a hot iron.  Teen volunteers must have employment permission by their parents, sign-up sheet on the website. These hours can count for school – required community service.

4. DVD Reclassification project complete except for the Non-Fiction. Will be doing research to reclassify them. Had positive feedback from patrons about this change.

5. Added Loose mylar covers to the Baker & Taylor orders so new books will now automatically come with mylar covering, rather than having to wrap each book by itself.  Priced out by their representative at $ .65/unit

6. Programs: The read-aloud and Wiggle Waggle Storytime and book clubs were held but did not bring in any attendees.  The Back to School BBQ was somewhat successful, hosting 12 people of all ages.  Will write a thank-you to Denise Mason and her husband for allowing us the use of their grill.
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COMPLETED IN SEPTEMBER

1.  CLif Conference ( free books, workshops, networking )

 We can apply for more grants through CLif, which I expect to do soon.    What grants should I work on for FY18?   Priority for $ amount ( banks – Mascoma rec’d 2016 )

2. LUV Meeting  ( Audio & DVD, info on tools to use with website )   Our patrons are really into documentaries (Jazz documentary was barely on the shelf the whole time ) accounts based on true stories, which help determine DVD purchasing in future.  I found the meeting helpful and items circulate well, I want to make sure I can go to the meetings for at least another year before I would recommend any changes.

3. Met with Grace at the Hooksett Public Library what it takes to become a “Family Place Library”. She went over how she catalogs picture books in sections based on subject, programs they do to support family engagement and early literacy between birth and age 5 (including parenting professionals – like pediatricians -being present at various kid programs so that parents can ask questions of them )  It would be worth our while to use the rest of the cataloging special funds on completing this project between January and March 2018.

4. Wrote up elevator instructions.  Awaiting Trustee approval.

5.  Wrote up book covering instructions and were tested at the last volunteer meeting.  

6. Built bookshelf, need more for JNF, JCH, NH Room and the Teen Room   Investigating construction plans for fold-up homework/coloring tables   for Teen Room and Children’s Room.

7.  NH Room now useable, working with Hist. Society to organize it & set up displays.  Senior at KRHS is doing her senior project which is researching and writing up a history booklet on the Libbie Cass/Town Library.  What are the Trustees’ goals & priorities regarding the NH Room?                                                                                                                     
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8. Now up to date on the Budget Report will be working on line items charged to the wrong accounts.  Projects/priorities for the next fiscal year ( April 1, 2018 – March 31, 2019 ) ?

9. Ideas for the 250th celebration.  I cannot attend the meeting on Wednesday ( 9/27 ) I will submit ideas via email, to Jim Bednar.  

10.  Ideas that  the  Trustees have?  

11.  Drafted the Telescope agreement, awaiting approval.

12.  Sent letter to the state asking to place a library sign on 114 across the street from the outlet of George Hill Road.  Waiting reply.

13. The fiction shifting project nearly complete.

14.  A successful Wiggle Waggle Storytime was held, but had no takers for the read-aloud program or the STEAM Club.  Lego Club is slowly capturing attention, being held weekly.  Saturday mornings may not be the best time for Kid/Teen book club.  Art lessons are not bringing anyone in, so I plan on doing a poll for adult programs via the website, Facebook, and women’s roles in WWII. I’ll be doing some targeted marketing via social media, the town sign, and have already submitted it to the Intertown Record.  No one attending the read-alouds. Not sure we’ll have anyone for movie night on Friday, but will be set up for it.  Friday is also PJ storytime at 5:30 and this weekend is our “Stuffed Animal Sleepover”.  Kids leave them here and go home, excitedly awaiting the video of what the stuffies get up to while they’re here after we close.  Monday is the video reveal and the first day kids can pick up their stuffed animals.  

     Program suggestions?
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                                        FINANCIAL  REPORT
TYPE  OF                                     NAME  OF  BANK                                       CURRENT

ACCOUNTS                                                                                                      BALANCE

Operating expense                     Lake Sunapee                                           3369.80 

Tax Money

General Library Funds               Lake Sunapee                                             8436.59

   Copy & Fax Fees               

    Donations

    Grants  

   Scholarship Fund                       Sugar River                                               8969.71

    Consist of:

       Book Sales

       Donations specified

CD Accounts                               Mascoma                                                     30,223.89

 Sugar River as of  8-31-17,  Lake Sunapee  operating as of  8-31-17,  Gen. Library Funds as of  8-31-17                    CD @ Mascoma  as of  11-16-16  -   closed out and was deposited as cash in the LPL Investment account.

         Mascoma CD Account as of  6-30-17 
ACTION ITEMS
           TO DO LIST 

ART – Working on how the $30,000 CD was acquired.
JOYCE – Working also on how the $30,000 CD was acquired.

BARBARA -   ( 1 ) Update Ingrid on the renovation plan

                        (2)   Follow up with Terry Knolls
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CHERI   -        (1)  Complete the telescope agreement.        

                       ( 2)  Ask state about second street signs
ANNOUNCEMENTS – NONE

NEXT MEETING DATE -  TUESDAY  10-24-17 AT 5:00 P.M.

NEW BUSINESS – 

 Library  hours – discuss, develop/propose a policy                   Trustees, Cheri

 Library staffing – volunteer vs paid staff, tradeoffs, budget consequences  - 

                                                                                                            Trustees, Cheri

Next Candidates’ Forum  ( prior to Nov 7 election )                     Art

Plans for meeting for community input to library future plans      Cheri

Set up next meeting with Ingrid re library plans?                        Art

How to address patron concern re “Historical Room”              Cheri – 

            The Historical Room is Finished

The open part of the Trustees meeting on 8-29-17 was closed at 6:05 p.m. The motion was made by Happy and second by Joyce to go into closed secession at 6:08 p.m.  The Trustees in attendance at this closed meeting were Art Bobruff, Vice President for Financial Planning and Fund Raising, Happy Callaway Alternate Trustee and Joyce Guinther Treasurer/Secretary.  Barbara Cooper (Not present at this meeting )  Motion was made by Happy to close the closed session of the meeting, Art seconded at 6:47 p.m.  Happy made motion to go back into open session and was seconded by Art.
ADJOURNMENT
Meeting was adjourned at 6:50  P.M.

Next meeting is Tuesday 10-24-17 at 5:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted  

 Joyce Guinther ( Secretary )               
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